
Board Members 

Patrick Sorenson, Chair 

Alex Chen 

Paula Laschober 

Andrew Lee 

Final Minutes 

Seattle Water Supply System Operating Board 

February 2, 2023 

1-3PM

Hybrid Meeting - Mercer Island Community & Event Center 

Utilit:lt' ReQresentatives SPU Attendees Other Attendees 

Boyd Benson Hilary Allison Charlotte Haines 

Bob Danson Regina Carpenter Patty Hale 

Jeremy Delmar Julie Crittenden Pam Maloney 

Pete Eberle Kathy Curry Darcey Peterson 

Att. 2a 
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1. Welcome. Introductions & Announcements

Terri Gregg Ron Ricker 

Lynn Kirby Robert Russell 

Brent Lackey Carla Synder 

Ky Lewis Ron Straka 

Maura Patterson Logan Wallace 

Max Woody 

Kathy Curry, Seattle Public Utilities (SPU) Wholesale Water Contracts Manager, completed a roll call of
Operating Board (OB) Members and confirmed there was a quorum to begin the meeting. Kathy welcomed the

new Chair, Patrick Sorenson, and announced that Bob Danson has agreed to be the Small Utility Category Board

Member Alternate. Kathy also explained the three utility categories (large, medium, small) that caucus together

on Operating Board decisions.

2. Agenda/Minutes

a) The December 1, 2022, minutes were approved 6-0.

b) The February 3, 2023, agenda was approved 6-0.

3. New Business

a) Facilities Charges

Regina Carpenter, Seattle Public Utilities (SPU) Principal Economist, shared information on Facilities

Charges (FCs) update options. A discussion ensued to clarify the mechanics of the allocation of revenues

through new connections via rates or FCs, and the transfer of FC revenues to offset rates. There was also

discussion about future growth and climate change impacts (i.e., no snowpack) and the ability to put FC

revenues towards a future water supply option. It was noted that the most recently available Puget Sound

Regional Council projection still anticipates growth for the Pacific Northwest. Alex Chen added that

investing in conservation versus new supply is the cheaper option and has worked well, reminding

members that we almost bought into the Tacoma Second Supply Line and then decided not to which was

economically beneficial to us. Patrick Sorenson added that conservation has more than paid for itself,

noting it is by far the cheapest way to build out new supply. It was noted that this topic will come back to

the OB at the upcoming March 2 meeting and that it is currently planned that the OB will have an

opportunity to vote on FC update options at one of the upcoming OB meetings with the timing dependent

on when the OB says that they are ready to vote.
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